
MOUND COMPASS
A Quarterly Publication from the City of Mound 

Stay tuned online at cityofmound.com               
for the most accurate dates and for 

agenda packet information.

Meeting Schedule
City Council

Second & Fourth Tuesday at 6:00 p.m.

Planning Commission
First Tuesday at 6:00 p.m.

HRA*
Meets before City Council meetings

Parks & Open Space Commission*
Second Thursday at 6:30 p.m.

Docks & Commons Commission*
Third Thursday at 6:00 p.m. 

* = Meets on an as-needed basis

February 17th
Presidents Day- City Offices Closed

Feb/Mar/Apr • 2025

Important Dates
Dear Mound Residents, 

The Mound City Council’s and my top priority remains securing additional 

funding for a water treatment plant to address the City’s manganese levels 

in the water. In addition, the City Council is committed to starting support 

projects that need to be completed before the construction of a water 

treatment plant.

At the end of 2024, the City Council authorized the City Engineer to 

complete the design plans for the reconstruction of several watermains 

that will occur in 2025, the building of a new well that will occur in 2026, 

and the final design of the water treatment plant that will occur when the 

City is able to secure the necessary funding. 

As for the 2025 watermain project, reconstruction will occur along CSAH 

15 from Cypress Lane to Chateau Lane, CSAH 110 from Beachwood Road 

to Harbor Place, and from the county roads to the City water towers and 

will take place this summer. I thank you for understanding any disruptions 

this may cause.

There is still more work to be done and additional funding to secure to 

get to where we need to be. The first round of funding, in the amount 

of $11.26 million, is a significant step towards the final goal of building 

the water treatment plant. We continue to work diligently towards the 

completion of this project.

February 21st
Harbor Wine & Spirits 2025 Anniversary 

Sale & Rare Whiskey Release

February 28th
Dock License Renewal & Waitlist 

Application Deadline

March 9th 
Daylights Savings Time

March 21st - 28th 
Westonka School Spring Break

April 8th - 12th
Severe Weather Awareness Week 

(Tornado sirens on April 11th)

April 23rd 
Hennepin County Assessor’s Open Book 

Meeting 4:00 – 7:00 p.m. in the
City Council Chambers
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February 18th
Concurrent City Council/Planning 

Commission Annual Special Meeting 
Workshop @ 6:00 p.m.

City Calendar
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Continue reading on page 2.

A Message from the Mayor
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A Message from the Mayor

The Mound City 
Council’s and my top 
priority remains with 
securing additional 
funding for a water 
treatment plant to 
address the City’s 

manganese levels in 
the water. 

Jason R. Holt
Mayor, City of Mound

I encourage you to help us by reaching out to our current State Representative, 

Andrew Myers, at rep.andrew.myers@house.mn.gov, and our current State Senator, 

Ann Johnson Stewart, at sen.ann.johnson.stewart@senate.mn, to express your 

support and gratitude for their continued and ongoing efforts. They are both 

supportive of this project, and it is crucial that we continue to work together to 

secure more project funding from the state.

On December 12th, I was invited to the DARE Graduation at Grandview Middle 

School. The entire sixth grade was there, along with many Orono Police Department 

Officers.  Out of the entire class, four students were chosen for special recognition 

for their DARE project presentation that was completed as part of the curriculum. 

It was an honor to be in attendance to watch these students graduate from the 

program.

On November 26th, I invited three Grandview Middle School sixth-grade students to 

the City Council meeting to read their “Mayor for a day” essay. The three students 

were selected as the winners of the “Mayor for a day” essay contest; assigned to 

them as a school assignment. I always love to hear what suggestions they bring, and 

am glad that they could come in front of City Council and read their essays to us.

Lastly, I want to congratulate Mound resident, Mary Perbix, who the City Council 

named the 2024 Mound Citizen of the Year! This was our first year presenting this 

award and I congratulate her on being the first!  If you have someone in mind for 

the 2025 Mound Citizen of the Year, look for submission details later this summer!

Thank you for your continued support as we ensure that Mound remains a safe and 

attractive place to live, work, retire, and raise a family.

“

“

Continued from page 1

In the General Election of 2024, Mayor Jason Holt was re-elected as Mayor of 

Mound and Kevin Castellano and Michelle Herrick were elected as 

Councilmembers.

At the January 14, 2025 City Council meeting, Jason Holt took the Oath 

of Office to serve as Mound's mayor for the next two years. Kevin 

Castellano and Michelle Herrick took the Oath of Office to serve as 

Councilmembers for the next four years. The City Manager, Jesse 

Dickson, administered the Oath of Office.

City of Mound Swears in Council Members 
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General Updates

Engineering updates cont. on pg 8.

Invoice Cloud features are projected to be added to the 

Utility Billing Process now starting in mid-February. The 

previous projection was January 1. The City of Mound will 

be incorporating Invoice Cloud to enhance utility customers’ 

payment options and the ability to create and access 

personalized online account information. 

By integrating Invoice Cloud into the City’s current process, 

customers will have the option to make payments through a simple, safe and secure online billing and payment 

portal. Customers will also be able to: check their current balance, make payments and securely store payment 

information, receive notifications and pay via text message, set up automatic payments, enroll in paperless billing, set 

up email reminders and more. New payment options will include credit card, debit card, and other digital payment 

methods.

Enhancing the Utility Bill Process with Invoice Cloud

State of the Water Treatment Plant Project
To date, the City has secured $10.3 million in state funding for the water treatment plant improvements.  The City 

Council recently authorized the City Engineer to complete the final design of the water treatment plant, the design for the 

reconstruction of several watermains (mostly under county roads 110 and 15), and the design needed for the construction of 

a new well.  The reconstruction of the watermains will occur this summer. The first phase of the water main reconstruction 

project is currently out for bid for contractors to bid on. This phase of the project will include upgrading the water main along 

CSAH 15 from Cypress Lane to Chateau Lane and up Chateau Lane to the water tower. Much of this work will be completed 

through a trenchless construction process. There will be short-term closures and detours of CSAH 15 to work is being 

completed on water main lines that cross the street. A reminder to please follow the detours and utilize the access to local 

businesses as necessary. This work will occur early in the season to prior to the planned Hennepin County mill and overlay 

street projects later in the year. The second phase of the project is still under the design period. This phase will include the 

upgrading of the watermains from the water tower on Evergreen Road, snaking out to Beachwood Road and then north on 

CSAH 110 up to Harbor Place. This will be a significant project throughout the summer. Stay tuned for additional details.

In addition to state funding, the City also secured approximately $1 million in federal funding for additional improvements 

that support the construction of the water treatment plant. Additional funding requests are in place at the state and federal 

levels with more news to come.

Adopt a Drain
Did you know that you can Adopt a Storm Drain in Mound? 

City of Mound performs street sweeping regularly during 

the spring and fall months to clear the streets of debris, 

leaves and other items, however, things can still fall into 

the storm water system from the street. You can help by 

adopting a local storm drain, monitoring it, and cleaning 

it when build up occurs! Visit mn.adopt-a-drain.org/ for 

more information.
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City Happenings

On November 23rd, the Westonka Chamber of Commerce held its Annual Tree 

Lighting at Veteran’s Park. Event goers enjoyed wonderful event activities that 

included photos with Santa, a tree lighting, hot cocoa, cookies, carolers, and a 

wonderful display of lights and decorations! 

3. A Festive Tree Lighting

1. Dare Graduation
On December 12th, the sixth graders at Grandview Middle School graduated from 

the Drug Abuse Resistance Education (DARE) Program. Orono Police Department’s 

Officer Susie Shultz, the school’s School Resource Officer (SRO), led the students 

through the program again this year. Mound Mayor, Jason Holt, presented special 

certificates to four students of the sixth grade class at Grandview Middle School 

that were chosen to be recognized for their DARE report project submissions.

This holiday season, Grandview Middle School held a Holiday Drive for the local 

WeCAN - Western Communities Action Network nonprofit organization. With the 

help of the Orono Police Department, several students road along to bring the 

donations over to WeCAN on December 13th. WeCAN is a local nonprofit that 

serves individuals and families in need in Western Hennepin County. Thank you 

to the students and families at Grandview Middle School, Westonka Community 

and Commerce, the Mound Public Works Department, Mound Fire Department, 

Orono Police Department, and all of the amazing volunteers who made the event 

possible. 

4. A Successful WeCAN Holiday Drive

2. Students Visit Council to Read "Mayor for a Day" Essays
As part of a school assignment, the sixth grade class at Grandview Middle School 

was tasked with explaining what they would do if they were mayor for a day. At 

the November 26th City Council meeting, three Grandview Middle School sixth 

grade students read their short essays titled “Mayor for a Day”. The students did a 

wonderful job presenting their ideas to the City Council! Pictured from left to right: 

Joshua Mills, Mayor Jason Holt, and Samantha Norton. Note: Student, Danielle 

Hays, presented her essay via a recorded video.

At the November 26th City Council meeting, Mound resident, Mary Perbix, was

recognized as the 2024 Mound Citizen of the Year! Mary has been and continues 

to be an amazing asset to the Mound community. One (of many) thing Mary has 

played an integral role in, is getting the New Mound Farmers Market & More 

started about fifteen years ago and helping it thrive year after year! Thank you, 

Mary, for all that you have done and do for the community of Mound!

5. Mary Perbix Named Citizen of the Year

1

2

3

4

5
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Winter Reminders

Winter Parking Restriction Reminders
There is no overnight parking allowed between 2:00 a.m. and 6:00 a.m. between November 15th and April 15th. In 

addition, no vehicle can be parked in any one place for a continuous 24-hour period as to allow for thorough and 

efficient snow plowing. Violators will be towed at the owner’s expense.  

Clearing Sidewalks & Property
Please remember to not plow, blow, or shovel snow into the streets. When this occurs, snow on the road can create 

hazards for drivers, such as drifting and obstructed vision. In addition, if snow is pushed onto the road and it freezes, it 

can cause accidents.

Other snow removal tips:
•	 Shovel adjacent sidewalks as soon as possible after a snowfall.

•	 Clear snow and ice around fire hydrants.

•	 Keep your mailbox clear of snow.

•	 If your collection day is likely going to be a plow day, try and locate your receptacles five feet back 		

into your driveway.

•	 Keep your gas meter clear of snow and ice.

Winter Lake Safety
Lake ice is never 100% safe, so take care when on the ice this winter. Ice conditions constantly vary due to factors 

related to freeze/thaw cycles, snow accumulation, the movement of fish underneath, and wind/sun/temperature 

conditions. Ice that seemed safe one day may not be the next! Visit dnr.state.mn.us/safety/ice for more information.

Trash and Recycling Carts
A reminder to please place garbage and recycling receptacles off the street and behind the curbline on your own 

property. This helps with snow plowing and avoiding hitting the receptacles. Questions? Contact the Orono Police 

Department at 952-249-4700.
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Fire Updates

Mound Fire is pleased to announce the hiring of three firefighters in 2025. 

Welcome, Steve Crandell, Cody Rolighed and Kennedy Wright! Firefighter Wright 

came to Mound Fire from the Long Lake fire department and is an experienced 

firefighter. Steve Crandell and Cody Rolighed are rookies that will begin Emergency 

Medical Responder classes and Firefighter Certification classes this year. New 

firefighters without previous fire experience have a full year of training to become 

certified as an Emergency Medical Responder, they need to complete Firefighter I 

and II, and in Haz Mat Operations. Training and maintaining our active firefighting 

crew is critical to our fire department's success.

Mound Fire Department Staffing News

Two members of our staff have retired over the past few months. Firefighter Matt 

Morris retired in September with over 16 years of service, and Captain Jason Rice 

retired in January with 20 years of service. Thank you to Firefighter Morris and 

Captain Rice for their dedicated service to the department and we wish them the 

best in their retirement. Interested in becoming a Firefighter?  Visit moundfire.com, 

to print an application form and apply for a position. Stop by our administrative 

office or call for more information 952-472-3555.

Congratulations to Assistant Chief Mike McCarville, the recipient 

of the Mound Fire Department 2024 Firefighter of the Year Award. 

The recipient of this award is determined by a nomination and 

evaluation process, which involves all Mound firefighters. The 

firefighters vote for an individual that has had an outstanding year 

and had an exceptional job performance.

The award is based upon these job performance criteria:

•	 Participation, involvement, and contribution to department

•	 Number of responses to emergency fire & rescue callouts

•	 Attending and leading department training sessions

•	 Time and effort dedicated to Public Relations activities

•	 Teamwork and a “Service to Excellence” approach 

Mike McCarville, Mound Firefighter of the Year! 

Mike McCarville has been a volunteer with the department since joining the ranks in January of 2003. Assistant 

Chief McCarville is currently the Chief of Operations and Maintenance. In this role, he takes the lead in keeping 

apparatus and equipment in good working condition. Assistant Chief McCarville has also been a leader for the 

committee that designed our 2017 E-One Ladder Truck and our new 2024 Pierce Engine.  

Assistant Chief McCarville is dedicated to the fire department mission as shown by his outstanding day-to-day 

job performance and his high level of participation in department activities. Congratulations Mike McCarville, the 

2024 Mound Firefighter of the Year!
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Fire Updates

In 2024, the dedicated Mound firefighters worked hard to support the four communities they protect and serve. 

Our Fire Department and firefighters are very active within and around the community by helping and serving 

others. In 2024, our firefighters successfully accomplished big things!

•	 Firefighters responded to 725 emergency calls, logging a total of 9,364 hours.

•	 281 calls were fire related, and 444 were medical related.

•	 On weekends, firefighters performed detailed truck checks, maintenance on equipment and on the fire 	

	 station. A total of 1,002 hours were put into Saturday morning maintenance.

•	 Firefighters attended training every Monday evening for a total of 2,000 hours.

•	 The Department was involved in around 60 public relations events, with numerous hours donated to 		

	 various organizations and activities.

•	 The Department hosted its annual Fish Fry and Dance on the first Saturday in June.

Our staff is proud of what they do to protect and serve, 24 hours a day 365 days per year. 

Mound Firefighters Working Hard to Protect & Serve

Smoke Alarms Do Save Lives!
•	 Smoke alarms are critical for life safety as they provide an early 	

	 warning in the event of a fire.

•	 Three of every five fire deaths were in homes with non- 		

	 functional smoke alarms or no smoke alarm at all.

•	 Dead batteries cause 25% of smoke alarm failures.

•	 Fire codes require homes to have smoke alarms in every 		

	 bedroom, or directly outside each sleeping area, and on each 	 	

	 level of the home, including the basement.

•	 Smoke alarms should be installed according to manufacturer 	

	 instructions and high on a wall or ceiling.

•	 Smoke alarms should be tested monthly by pushing the test button and be sure to replace the batteries at 	

	 least once per year.

•	 Smoke alarms and carbon monoxide alarms should be replaced every 10 years.

Carbon Monoxide is the “Invisible Killer", as it is an odorless and colorless gas that is deadly!
•	 Carbon Monoxide (CO) kills an estimated 400 Americans each year.

•	 CO Alarms should be installed close to sleeping areas and on every level of the home.

•	 CO Alarms should be checked monthly and replaced every 8-10 years.

•	 If your CO Alarm is sounding, evacuate the house and call 9-1-1.

•	 Make sure vents for clothes dryers, furnaces, stoves and fireplaces are clear of snow build-up.

•	 Gas and charcoal grills can produce CO, so only use them outside.

•	 A vehicle running inside a garage produces major CO, and is very dangerous.

•	 Generators should only be used outside away from windows, doors and vent openings.

•	 Common CO Sources in the home: Clothes dryer, water heater, furnace or boiler, gas and wood burning 	

	 fireplaces, wood stoves, grills, generators and motor vehicles in the garage.

Safety Tips: Smoke Alarms & Carbon Monoxide Alarms
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Engineering Updates

Hennepin County Projects – Mill and Overlays and Trail Crossing
This year, the county is preparing plans to mill and overlay CSAH (County State Aid Highway) 15 

throughout the City of Mound and into Spring Park, and CSAH 110, from Our Lady of the Lake 

Church and School on the south end, north to Sunnybrook Circle in Minnetrista. Mill and overlay 

projects consist of removing several inches of the existing pavement followed by the placement 

of new asphalt. This restores a smooth ride and adds life to the roadway section so complete 

road reconstruction is less frequent. There will be some lane configuration changes to the CSAH 

110/15 intersection with the project, where 110 will be reduced to one lane in each direction with 

dedicated left turn lanes, instead of the dual lanes that exist today. Additionally, the Dakota Trail 

Crossing at CSAH 110 will be modified to include a median island and additional safety control to 

enhance the crossing for trail users.

Lost Lake Commons Park (Three Phases)
The first phase of the Lost Lake Commons park project is substantially complete. Grass seed was 

placed over the winter and should germinate in the spring. Please stay off of the grass until it is 

thick and growing well. The second phase of the project is scheduled to be designed and bid this 

spring for late summer construction. This portion will include some more landscaping around 

the perimeter and the addition of concrete to the plaza spaces. The third phase will include the 

installation of a shelter and additional improvements to the lake area. Phase three is expected to 

occur in a few years.

Lift Stations - Highlights
Work is continuing on the replacement of the lift station at Sunset Road.  Final equipment 

parts will arrive soon and be installed so that the new station can soon be operational. The 

existing station will be decommissioned and removed in the spring. Design is underway for the 

replacement of the lift station on Dove Lane and Woodland Road. The new station will be placed to 

the south on Dove Lane. Expect construction to occur later this summer.

Street Projects
Feasibility studies are underway to assess the needs and costs of planned street improvement projects. 

The 2025 street reconstruction area consists of the neighborhood on the east side of the Three Points 

peninsula. A mill and overlay project is slated for the Sugar Mill neighborhood. Both projects are 

anticipated to occur in late-summer/fall. 

Sidewalk Project
Final plans are underway to replace cracked, broken and settled sidewalk along CSAH 15 between 

Belmont Lane and Seton Channel early this summer. The project will also upgrade the remaining 

pedestrian crossings to meet today’s standards. This is a joint project between the City of Mound 

and Hennepin County and is the last of the many projects that have helped upgrade this corridor 

before the mill and overlay project that will occur later this year.



Harbor Wine & Spirits 

Rare Bottle List

Harbor Wine & Spirits 2025 Rare Bottle Release Event! 
When: February 21st from 4:30 p.m. - 6:00 p.m. (Registration ends 5:59 p.m.) 

Where: Mound Centennial Building (5341 Maywood Rd)

Drawing for chance to purchase rare bottle of choice promptly at 6:00 p.m.

•	 Drawing will begin promptly at 6:00 p.m.

•	 15% off all alcohol based products – All Day! (Excludes rare bottles) 

•	 There will be samples, prizes and more! 

How to register to obtain the ability to purchase rare bottles
•	 Register at the Mound Centennial Building on Friday, February 	

	 21 between 4:30 p.m. - 5:59 p.m.

•	 Entries for the buyer’s drawing can be obtained by donating $10.00 		

	 per registration to the Westonka Rotary.

•	 Limit 2 entries per person.

•	 Cash or good check only.

•	 100% of the registration donations will be retained by the Westonka Rotary.

•	 Buyers will make their purchase selection from the inventory of rare bottles in the sequence they are drawn.

NEW! There will only be as many registrations as there are bottles available. A buyer may choose to select a bottle to 

purchase or to pass on the option but may not change their mind later in the draw.

No Anniversary Sale discounts apply to the rare bottles. Bottles will be sent back to Harbor Wine & Spirits after every claimed 

bottle is identified. We will not keep track of numbers as you register. Your bottle will be marked at the event with your coin-

ciding number. You must have your marked number in hand when you arrive to purchase your bottle/bottles.
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4-Blantons Bourbon 750 - $86.99

2-Blood Oath Packt 10 - $199.99

2-Bomberger's 2024 Release - $199.99

5-Buffalo Trace Bourbon 750 - $37.99

2-Caribou Crossing 750 - $99.99

3-E.H. Taylor Small Batch - $69.99

4-Eagle Rare - $69.99

5-Elijah Craig Single Brrl 18yr - $199.99

1-Elmer Lee Straight - $129.99

1-Four Roses Limited 2024 Small Batch - $224.99

4-Heaven Hill Grain To Glass Bourbon - $119.99

11-High West Mid Winter Act 12 Scene-2 - $199.99

3-Little Book Path Not Taken Chapter 8 - $159.99

5-Little Book The Infinate - $249.99

2-Old Fitzgerald 10yr - $199.99

4-Old Fitzgerald 8 Year Bond - $169.99

1-Orphan Barrl Indigo's Hour - $249.99

2-Pappy Old Rip Van Wink 10 Yr - $239.99

2-Pappy Van Winkle 12yr - $289.99

6-Redemption Surlee - $55.99

2-Shenk's 2024 Release - $199.99

1-Stagg Jr. Brrl Proof - $99.99

2-Weller 12 Year 750 - $99.99

1-Weller Special Reserve 750 - $39.99

8-Weller Special Rsv 1.75 - $99.99

4-Wild Turkey Kentucky Spirit Single Barrel - $69.99

1-Willett Blowin' In The Wind - $449.99

1-Willett Hard Rain's Gonna Fall - $449.99

1-Willett Shelter From The Store - $399.99

1-Willett Take Me With You - $299.99

1-Willett Tempest - $449.99

1-Woodford Masters Madeira Cask - $219.99

2-Yellowstone 2023 Limited Release - $139.99
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General Updates

February 5th - Lunch with Scotty B. @ 12:00 p.m.  ($10)
Scotty is serving his famous Chili with all the fixings, accompanied by grilled cheese or cornbread. 

February 20th - Cupcakes & Kindness @ 1:00 p.m. (Free)
Enjoy cupcakes and a seminar to celebrate National Kindness Month 

Presented by CareBuilders at Home.

February 26th - Seminar on Fall Prevention @ 1:00 p.m. (Free)
Presented by the Ridgeview Medical Physical and Occupational Therapy teams. 

March 19th - Seminar on Estate Planning @ 1:00 PM (Free)

April 3rd & 6th - Bingo @ 2:00 p.m. (Bingo games for $20, Coverall $2)

April 5th - Spaghetti Dinner Fundraiser ($15 in advance, $18 at the door, Kids 5-12 $5, Kids under 5 are Free)

April 9th - "What are your Signature Strengths and How do you use them to create Resilience" @ 1:00 p.m. 
Seminar presented by CareBuilders at Home (Free)

April 9th - Paint & Sip Event @ 6:00 p.m.  at the Gillespie Center ($40)

Gillespie Center Upcoming Events 
2590 Commerce Blvd.  |  952-472-6501

Again in 2025, the City of Mound is teaming up with the Harrisons Bay Association and Recycling Association of Minne-

sota to offer rain barrels for sale! These barrels, 45-gallon barrels made from recycled plastic milk jugs, retail for $120, 

but will be made available through the Recycling Association of Minnesota for $100! Mound residents will receive a $30 

credit thanks to the City of Mound ($20/barrel) and the City Engineering Firm, Bolton & Menk ($10/barrel).

Rain Barrel benefits:
•	 Rain Barrels reduce the amount of stormwater run-off that enters the lakes           		

	 Note: Stormwater often captures and carries pollutants like road salt and fertilizers as 	

	 it travels.

•	 Barrels provide an estimated 1,400 gallons of rainwater per season! Often, 			 

	 people use this fresh water source for things like gardening and other 	  		

	 outside activities. This rainwater can help reduce your water usage and 			 

	 save our precious water resources!

The sale opens on March 1st. Rain barrel supplies are limited. Visit harrisonbay.org to get 

your name on a list and to receive an email when the sale goes live.

The Harrisons Bay Association will coordinate orders and hold a pick-up event on May 3rd at the Mound Public Parking 

Ramp. Homeowners will receive information about how to install and maintain the rain barrels as well as other 

landscaping techniques that can help keep polluted run-off out of creeks and lakes.  

Rain Barrel Program
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General Updates & Park Spotlight

Adopted by: Currently looking for an adopter!
The planter box has been adopted by an artful, anonymous neighbor.
Philbrook Park is located between Dutch Lake and Lynwood Boulevard 

with the easiest access being to turn north on Southview Lane from 

Lynwood Boulevard. Parking is available along Clover Circle, which 

surrounds the entire park. 

Philbrook Park is generously sized and has multiple amenities including a 

full basketball court, a baseball diamond, and a playground with options 

for both older kids and toddlers. There are also multiple picnic tables, as 

well as a quaint shaded wooden table. A real gem to this park however is 

that the green space takes up a large amount of space making it perfect 

for passing a Frisbee, tossing a football, and/or letting the kids run and 

get some energy out. There are sunny spots to catch some sunrays and 

shade trees to keep cool. This park is a good year-round option.

Dogs are welcome at this park,  but a reminder that City policy requires 

that dogs be leashed while visiting City parks.

Parks with Wide Open Spaces:
Spotlight on Philbrook Park

Applications to renew or apply to be on the Mound Dock Program Waitlist 

are available at cityofmound.com. Dock license renewals and waitlist 

applications are due on or before Friday, February 28, 2025.

 

Canoe/Kayak Storage Racks 
Canoe/kayak storage rack spots are available at Twin Park, Carlson Park, 

Avalon Park and Centerview Park. Contact City Hall if you are interested in 

applying for a license. Fees per season are $65 for residents and $90 for 

non-residents. 

Questions? Call Kevin Kelly at 952-472-0613 or email kevinkelly@cityofmound.com.

Dock Program Applications are Due February 28, 2025

Other parks with open space:
Swenson Park: Features ample roaming space between a playground and a basketball court.

Sherven Park: Features an open grassy public City lot across from the playground and lake access.

Follow Us on Social Media 
All 2025 City Council and Planning Commission meetings are on YouTube! The City of Mound YouTube page is 

City of Mound, Minnesota or @CityofMoundMinnesota. The City is also now on Instagram and Facebook! Follow 

our page, City of Mound, for updates, news, events and more. 
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Contact Us

General Information 952-472-0600

cityofmound.com

Planning & Building   952-472-0603

Police Department 
After Hours Dispatch

Public Works
After Hours Dispatch

952-249-4700

952-258-5321

952-472-0603

952-258-5321

Emergency 9 -1-1

City Hall Hours

May - October  Monday - Thursday 
7:30 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Friday
7:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.

November - April Monday - Friday 
8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Our Mission
The City of Mound, through teamwork and cooperation, provides, at a reasonable cost, quality services 

that respond to the needs of all citizens, fostering a safe, attractive, and flourishing community.

Mayor Jason R. Holt
  612-703-6738

  jasonholt@cityofmound.com

Sherrie Pugh
  612-518-0287

  sherriepugh@cityofmound.com

Kathy McEnaney
  612-655-2514

  kathymcenaney@cityofmound.com

Michelle Herrick
     michelleherrick@cityofmound.com

Kevin Castellano
  612-749-7070

  kevincastellano@cityofmound.com

Meet the Council

Social Media
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By shopping local at Mound Businesses you are 

Keeping It Local. Show your support by picking up a 

free Shop Local vehicle decal at City Hall!

Benefits of shopping local include: 
•	 Creation of local jobs

•	 Encourages prosperity and 

is an investment in the 

community

Show your pride in Mound by shopping local! 

Shop Local in Mound


